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November 21, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips 
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips: 
On October 30, 2014, the King County Safety of Newborn Children Task Force submitted its report and recommendations in response to its charge in Motion 14104 on improving awareness in King County of the Safety of Newborn Children law.  
The Task Force endorses a prevention-oriented approach that relies on public, private and community resources and partnerships to educate the public about the law.  It recommends that a funded program manager administer safe surrender projects and work with other organizations to leverage existing models, approaches and resources.  It proposes that materials be “youth-centered” yet still culturally appropriate for the region’s diverse population, and be available through service providers, sex education curricula offered at schools, and other youth-preferred settings and venues.  The Task Force also identified opportunities to expand options and protection for those implementing the law by extending Good Samaritan liability protection and granting 9-1-1 callers greater anonymity from the public records act.  

The goals and strategies of the Task Force’s recommendations directly support key goals of the King County Strategic Plan related to Health and Human Potential:  increase the number of healthy years that residents live; support the optimal growth and development of children and youth; and ensure a network of integrated and effective health and human services is available to people in need.  The cost of writing and editing the report is approximately $8,500 in staff hours.

The members of the Safety of Newborn Children Task Force stand ready to answer questions or to provide further information as you consider its recommendations.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jim Fogarty, Emergency Medical Services Division Director, at 206-263-8579.

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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